From: Theresa Cole [mailto || EEEEEGEGEGEGEGE |
Sent: 04 October 2021 22:56

To: Programme Officer <Programme.Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk>
Subject: reference “NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254"

reference “NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254”

Dear Caroline,
| object to Stopping Up” of Princes Parade and the closure of the coastal road along
Prince's Parade in Hythe.

The traffic surveys show there is no significant problem with accidents on Prince's Parade
and none that could be attributed to speed. | always observe the speed limit along this road
and so does my husband. | have observed most cars that | see along this road observing the
law so | object to any discussions made to close this coastal road on grounds that people
speed. In fact most people slow down to enjoy the breathtaking views of the sea including
myself and my husband

Supporters of property developers are suggesting that in order to calm traffic you need to
build an entire development. There are many ways to calm traffic but building a development.
This is absurd!!

| think it would be a tragedy removing our one piece of road that allows us the beauty of
driving along the seafront; we often stop along there and enjoy being able to look out to sea.

| would like to know if any of these councillors live in Hythe or have family members living in
Hythe? Or have they all been bought off as there is a private golf club next to it and the
Imperial Hotel. Are they paying the council backhanders to have this road closed to benfit
their businesses? | also wish to have access to all public accounts around this closure of the
road and the Prince's Parade proposed property development.

| wish to speak at the Public Inquiry on 19th October.

Best wishes
Theresa Cole





